UFTON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

held at 8.15 pm on Tuesday 1st June 2010 at the Village Hall

Present: J Tayler (Chairman), L Van Kesteren, J Wilkinson, Ian Crowther
  Clerk: J Cove
1 Election of Chairman


Cllr J Tayler was proposed by Cllr J Wilkinson, seconded by Cllr L Van Kesteren and all voted for his re-election.   While Cllr Tayler had wanted to stand down as Chairman, he agreed to continue in this role until October 2010.
2 Chairman’s Declaration of Acceptance of Office
The Declaration form was duly signed.

3 Apologies for absence
Cllr P Leeman, Cllr J Burrows and Cllr R Stevens
4 Election of Vice-Chairman
Cllr J Wilkinson was proposed by Cllr L Van Kesteren and seconded by Cllr I Crowther and all voted in favour of his re-election.

5     Vice Chairman’s Declaration of Acceptance of Office

The Declaration form was duly signed.

6  Chairman’s Report

This reports the Parish Council's main activities in the past year, and some 
particular concerns. As usual, these are my personal views, but I hope they're 
not too different from those of my colleagues! 


We have handled 9 Planning applications, roughly one per meeting; about 40 
miscellaneous questions, concerns, and ideas from parishioners ranging from 
recycling to gutter clearing; we have offered our opinions on various matters 
to 'higher authorities' (some of which have been listened to); we are in regular 
contact with Waste department over the too frequent need to get fly-tipped 
rubbish cleared...and so on.


Our Parish website contains much useful information and attracts about 40 
visits per month. The service has been free, but reliability poor and we are 
looking for an alternative. The cost may prove a problem.


There is a good plan for the restoration of the cart pond, but at present there 
are no funds to deliver that plan. Colin Baldwin and Dave Shepherd have 
shown 
great perseverance in pursuing possible sources of funding.


We have successfully bid for funding for a consultant's report into the 
feasibility of a cycle route between Ufton and Harbury, which would if found 
acceptable link to many other cycle (and walkers') routes. 


Our financial position is healthy.


Personally speaking, I have four concerns (1) speeding – measurably much 
better than 5 years ago, but not yet solved (perhaps never, until speeding is 
seen as anti-social as drink-driving). The proposed flashing signs at the 
Bascote cross-roads, and the new red road markings, may help. The police 
have promised that they will follow up any reports of speeding and/or 'near 
misses', but of course they need us to provide a number-plate if possible. (2) 
fly-tipping – I'd love to see the first successful prosecution of these morons (3) 
excessive signage in Ufton, now more than one sign or road marking per 
inhabitant (and yes, I know I've banged on about too many and ugly street 
furniture before...). Finally, I feel disappointed that Planning do not appear to 
heed us, even though we were the first small village in Warwickshire to 
achieve formal quality status.  


I can't individually thank all those parishioners who have made positive 
contributions to Ufton –   there are quite simply too many to list.  The support 
from our County and District Councillor has been generous. Please accept this 
letter as thanks to all in our community. 


Ufton now has a new Parish Council. Those who have retired are Peter Reed, 
Sarah Strachan, and Sam Wright. They all in their own style made 
contributions which were inspirational and thought- provoking. We welcome 
Jason Burrows and Ian Crowther to the Parish Council; they bring new 
experience and talents to a very good team.


Please continue to give us your feedback: the brickbats show us how to do 
better, and the occasional bouquet is encouraging.

7 Statement of Finances 08/09
Jane Cove (RFO) circulated the financial statement for y/e March 10 and list of assets (insurance value). The Pond Account stands at £1296.  Total receipts for the year, including the Precept of £5750, totalled £6089.  Expenditure was £4849.00.  The main bank account stands at £3073.00.  The accounts, Section 1 of the Annual Return, were approved by the Parish Council – proposed Cllr Tayler, seconded Cllr Wilkinson and all agreed.

     8    Completion of Annual Return 08/09
The Chairman stated there was no change to Section 2 of the Annual Return (Annual Governance Statement) and this section of the form was completed and signed for the external audit. Proposed Cllr Tayler, Seconded Cllr Van Kesteren.  The Chairman and Clerk/RFO then signed both sections. 
   
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.40 pm.

Signed.............................


Date:...........................
